
Newport Historical Society 
Fundraising Committee Report for December 8, 2015 

 
1)  We received the queen ornaments two days after our November meeting. 
The large box was dented in on one side with 8 ornaments broken.  We paid 
Joan for the entire 100 ornaments.  I submitted a claim to USPS for $40 and 
received the check the day after Thanksgiving. Joan is working on the balance 
of the order for the ice sculpture and dog sled race. Ornaments will be 
available for sale beginning Carnival week. 
 
2) Today I replenished the Gallery of Gifts supply of Depot ornaments. 
 
3) Sales at the bank are up over last year.  Sales for 11/13 Friday only 
$139.76, PTO Saturday 11/14 $186.25, Bank 11/20-21 $261.80 and bank 
12/4-5 $82.38. In addition Roy Malool has made two separate sizeable 
purchases $186 and $272. 
 
4) I’ve had to set up a trade account with Dover Publishing to purchase more 
SJH Cookbooks. Roy’s first purchase of $186 included 6 SJH Cookbooks, we 
sold one more at the bank leaving only one. 
 
5) A few days ago we received a check from Buckley & Zoff in Claremont 
for the $5,000 bequest from Virginia Parker’s estate.  I have deposited the 
check into our main account until the Endowment is set up. 
 
6) I also had NLCS print 6 sets of just the Richards Library note cards as 
we’ve had several requests for a set of just that scene. 
 
7) A 2 page Christmas Gift flyer was created by Pris.  Jackie emailed a copy 
to all local members for whom we have email addresses. Pris mailed out 
copies to all other local members. 
 
8) Pris is working on carnival ornament proof note cards. 
 
9) Ann will be working on a few colored post cards from photos initially 
taken by Bruce Kozlik. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jacqueline Cote 
Fundraising Committee 
 


